Library Committee Meeting Minutes

February 7, 2006

Present:  C. Aidala, S. Beecher, S. Campbell, S. Kabot, T. Kneeland, S. Nowak, J. Senico, S. Smith, F. Stadelmann

Update on action items:

· Handouts were provided on several of the new services available to faculty and staff.  Scott S. will e-mail all faculty and staff about these services this week.  E-mail had been delayed due to e-mail viruses.

· Scott S. reported that Dennis Silva endorsed the LWLMC's policy of collecting overdue materials from faculty and staff.  He stated that materials ordered with library funds are library materials and do not belong to any particular department and there will be no permanent loans of materials to faculty or staff.

· Scott S. handed out the cover letter that was submitted with the LWLMC's '07 budget request that notes requests for an additional 1700 student employee hours to staff the Library Instructional Room as a computer lab when not in use as a classroom, funds to purchase additional chairs and lamps to furnish the Rare Book Room for use as a quiet study and a 5% increase for departmental materials budget to make up for several years of negative or no increases.   Scott S. noted that we are still in the process of securing the Rare Book Room materials.  Plexiglas has been installed on cabinet doors but not all cabinet locks are working properly.  When all materials are secured the room will be opened as a quiet reading room.

· Scott S. presented options on how to incorporate a findings list on LWLMC web pages.  The group decided that adding a sidebar section for Special Collections would be useful.  There would be links for Rare Book Room, Nazflix, McNaughton and Children's Literature.  The links would take you to a page that would give you the option to do an alpha and/or author listing of materials or lead you to an advanced search, limited by location.  It was suggested that a physical description and photos of the Rare Book Book be incorporated into the web pages.

· Scott S. announced staffing changes.  George Elyjiw recently left LWLMC to go to SUNY Brockport and two part time staff (Amanda Smith and Nichelle Evans) have been hired to fill night and weekend supervisor positions in RILS and Circulation respectively.  Media Center currently has two full-time open positions, one long standing; a student employee will provide coverage during the Spring 2006 semester and the long standing open position will be returned to two part time positions with an office position likely being the first to be filled.  To replace Scott S.'s former position as Director of Library Systems, we have posted a new Electronics Resource Librarian position which will be responsible for library system, web pages and electronic databases.  This is an entry level position that requires a MLS.  Since this new position has no administrative responsibilities; reallocation of current staff responsibilities will fill administrative needs.  Jody Barker, Circulation Coordinator, now is responsible for the building.  This is an extension of her current responsibilities for all evening and weekend supervisors.  Fran Stadelmann has moved to administrative staff as Assistant to the Director and will assist in special projects, such as assessment.

· Technology Resource Center group is putting together a needs assessment survey for faculty and staff to determine needs for staff and faculty instruction and support on media and instruction technology.  This center may be housed in the lower level of the LWLMC.

New Business:

· Shawna Kabot reported that she is working with the Department of Graduate Studies on LWLMC orientation for graduate students.  Scott S. noted that our 2005 summer administrative assessment project resulted in a pilot library orientation for Education students.  Shawna's concern is that not all majors have a specific course that is taken by all students early on in their program.  She is planning on talking to her program director and peers for input on this subject.

· There was discussion of various methods to make orientation more palatable and fun for students. It was noted that orientation is most effective when it is associated with a specific student research project.  Scott S.'s concern is that the LWLMC can not mandate orientation so we need collaboration with deans and/or program directors to get students to buy into attending an LWLMC orientation.

Discussion of Articles:

· Due to time constraints the discussion of the articles "Stacks' Appeal" and "Net Generation Students and Libraries" was postponed until the March meeting.  Scott S. noted that the discussion will be placed second on the agenda, following the feedback from Shawna on her discussions with program director and peers regarding library orientation for graduate students.

Submitted by

F. Stadelmann

Next meeting:  Tuesday, March 28, 2006

